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GOOD NEWS, SOME SAD FROM BOARD MEETING 

A lot of good news, such as promotions and things, came out of last week's trustee 
meeting. But there was a sad note, too, in the announced retirements of Pete Wright 
and Dr. Winton. While not unexpected, of course, the announcements are always 
bard to take. Certainly no two men have contributed any more to the univeristy's
fine tradition in their long and dedicated years of service. 

Mr. Pete, incidentally, had high praise to the board of Leonard Cecil White, who 
becomes business manager September 1. Those are really big shoes he's gotta 
fill, but "Footsie" is well nicknamed for the job and has the ability. Everyone wishes 
him well. 

And congratulations on promotions are in order for E. R. Alexander, Jack Hammond, 
Charles Proctor, Landon Colquitt, Jack Suggs, Carleton Calkin, Leonard Logan, 
Jim Sterritt, David Preston, Paul Hastings, Leland McCloud and Charles Lehman. 

Permanent tenure went to E. C. Polk, Miller Moseley, Noel Keith, Margaret Rouse, 
Hastings and McCloud. Nize going- -all. 

***** ***** ***** 

CENTER DEDICATION GOES WELL 

The banquet and open house marking the dedication of Brown-Lupton Student Center 
ent very well indeed last weekend. The Bulletin's "Distinguished Service Award" 

for the week goes to all those who had leading roles, notably Elizabeth Youngblood, 
Logan Ware and the Sherers (both He and She). 

"Libby" and Logan did most of the hard work to get things ready and the Sherers 
greeted more than 1, 000 visitors at the open house Sunday afternoon. Lots of others 
clid noble work, too. 

As Dr. Sadler pointed out, the only possible regret was the fact that everybody on 
campus, both faculty and students, couldn't be invited to the banquet. Obviously 
there just wasn't enough room for that, so only student leaders and faculty folk■ 

orking closely with the Center student committees could be asked. 

Incidentally, there's no doubt but that Dr. Sadler was the richest man at the affair 
from every sta dpoint. He "confided" to the group that he had a check for $50,000 
in his pocket, presented during the program. 

***** ***** 
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FOREIGN LANGUAGE GROUP TO ARLINGTON 

Five members of the Language Department attended a meeting of the Lone Star 
Chapter , American Association of Teachers of Spanish and Portuguese at ASC 
last Saturday. They were Eula Lee Carter, Chita Smoot, Mrs. B. M. Cannon, 
Mary H. Rood and Dr. J. H. Hammond. Dr. Hammond acted as moderator for 
the question and discussion period at the end of the program. 

***** ***** ***** 

FINAL WEEK FOR 11AH WILDERNESS" 

The Little Theater production of "Ah Wilderness" is in its final week. Nightly 
performances are due through Saturday. Large crowds have seen the opening e.hows 
and all reports are good. 

If you're planning to attend, be sure and make arrangements for tickets in advance. 

***** ***** ***** 

VISIT TO CARSWELL 

A group of our deans and officials are still a bit bug-eyed from a fine visit to 
Carswell Air Force Base on Monday. As guests of Gen. Montgomery, they got a 
revealing picture of the mission and preparedness of the Strategic Air Command, 
had lunch and inspected a B-36 bomber. 

The party included Dr. Sadler, Deans DeGroot, Richardson, Holsapple, Snodgrass, 
Mccorkle , Moore, Key, Lt. Col. Bob Davis and PFC Amos Melton. They really 
heard some very interesting things and got around inside the B-36 with slight loss 
of skin and dignity . 

Incidentally, didja know Carswell is named for one of our own boys? Horace 
Carswell was a member of our football team back in the 1930' s and was killed in 
China bringing his bomber in after sinking a Jap cruiser in the China Sea in the 
summer of 1945. He was awarded the Congressional Medal. 

***** ***** ***** 

A "THANK YOU" TO MRS. WOODWARD 

That console record player in the Faculty Center was a gift from Hazel Woodward, 
Mary Beth Scott reports. 

Ana here is a hearty "thank you" from all of us, Hazel. Know everybody will 
enjoy the instrument for many, many years. 

✓ 
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11 F" GRADES DUE ON APRIL 2. 

Registrar Calvin Cumbie reminds that mid-semester "F" grades are due in his 
offi e at 9 a . m Saturday. April 2. Forms are available in his office for the 
reports . 

***** * ***** 

NOTES 0 FOLKS OF NOTE 

WARREN AGEE h s a leading role m this week's annual "Gridiron" show of Sigma 
Delta Chi, the national journalism fraternity . He's also president of the Fort Worth 
chapter which puts on the annual ruckus. Reports have it that DR. SADLER, DUTCH 

EYER, ABE AR TIN and BUSTER BRANNON all get their lumps during the 
proceedings . Dutch won't get to see the fun in person. He has to be in Austin for a 
meeting of the Southwest Conference TV committee - - which has a big headache 
next fall under the new NCAA rules. 

DEAN SNODGRASS will speak at First Christian Church in Mexia April 3-8. He 
will rea h ach evening. 

Librarian GLE N SPARKS is a busy man these days preparing for the formal 
presentation of the famed Lewis Collec ion in May. It's a labor of love for anyone 
who likes books . When opened, the collection will give the university one of the 
fines libraries of its kmd in the world. 

J CROSS (Lt. Col., that is), was most happy over the visit of Gen. Waters 
with us last week The General, and Amon Carter Jr. , seemed to enjoy their 
grub and conversation t the faculty luncheon. 

Fine Arts, under Commander T. SMITH McCORKLE, is all adither getting 
ready for the annual West Texas Spring tour. The group will stage one-night 
stands in Amarillo , Midland , Abilene , San Angelo and Odessa. 

***** ***** ***** 

ROTC TO PARADE APRIL 5. 

The combined Cadet Corps of the Army nd Air Force ROTC will parade at 
l p. m. next Tuesday, April 5 , as a part of the annual Federal inspection of the 
Army ROTC unit. 

Col. Cross remmds that all fa ulty members are cordially invited to watch the 
parade. 

***** ***** ***** 
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EXCUSED ABSENCES· 

The following students will be in San Antonio on Thursday, March 31, and Friday, 
April 1, to attend a TISA meeting and it is asked that their absences be excueed 
on those days : 

Jack Graf 
Joe Latham 

Colleen Soles 
Patricia Reeder 

Excused absences are requested for the following students, who will be away from 
the campus from Wednesday, March 30 through Saturday, April 2, in order to 
play in tennis matches with colleges in South Central Texas: 

Charles Lee Morgan 
Kenneth Martin 

Don Hardin 
Louis Gillespie 

Paul Pendergrass 
Ronald Coleman 

Excused absences from classes involved are asked for the following students who 
were away from the Campus on Monday, March 28, representing TCU in tennis 
matches with East Texas State Teachers College at Commerce, Texas: 

Charles Lee Morgan 
Kenneth Martin 

Don Hardin 
Louis Gillespie 

John Moore 
Harold Baker 

In order to participate in a baseball game at College Station, Texas, on Tuesday, 
March 29, the following men were absent from classes beginning at 8 a. m. 

The same group of men will be absent from classes all day Friday, Aprill, in 
order to participate in a baseball game at Seguin, Texas: 

Jack Duval 
Jack Freeman 
Tommy E. Hill 
Paul Hill 
Paul Holdren 
Don Holland 
Les Mattinson 
Jimmy Mayfield 

Mackey Newton 
John Nikkel 
Robert McDaniel 
Alfred Paschel 
Bill Perryman 
Harold Pollard 
Richard O'Neal 
Charles Quick 

Tommy Rogers 
Larry Rosenborough 
Charles Spencer 
Bob P. White 
John A. White 
Frank Windegger 
Willard McClung, Tr. 
Ronald Gray, Mgr. 
Jim Brock, Publicity. 
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Excused Absences - continued 

Dr . Richardson has asked the following students be allowed to make up work missed 
on the days mentioned, because of absence from classes due to Ranch Week activities: 

March 14: -- 10 to 1 o'clock -- for TV show at WBAP-TV: 

Diccie Perryman 
Martha Evans 
Paul Poole 
Luanne Dyche 

March 18 : 

Orville Dean Belcher 
Robert B. Hodges 
John Fletcher Wood 
Chester D. Cooper 
Billy Joe Stephenson 
Bill D. Patton 

Kenneth Maasey 
B. J. Stephenson 
Sa.rah Slay 
0 1 Day Williams 

Malcolm Wallace 
Mary Ruth Taylor 
Monette Elder 
Charlotte Anne Mills 
Jimmie C. Dickey 
Kenneth L. Massey 

Robert A. Forman 
Ted Hofsiss 
Wm. David Allred 
Mack Strange 
Bob Cochran 
Howard Bailey 
Tennessee Evans. 

The following students were on an ROTC orientation trip on the afternoon of Tuesday, 
March 29, and all day on Wednesday, March 30 and Thursday, March 31: 

Cook, John H. 
Renfro, Billy 
Raldolph, Robt. M . 
Krizan, Kenneth E 
Tomlinson, Norvel R. 
Motley, Jack C. 
Glenn, James M. 

Allred, W. Dave 
Harvard, Paul O. 
McDonough, B. K. 
Doyle, Billy C. 
Cochran, Bobby J. 
Curtis, Chas. W. 
Stanley, Albert A. 

Figley, Preston 
Neal, Orville G. 
McCullough, Jay 
Abney, Paul E. 
Champlin, Da vic
Reinhardt, Lynwood 
Gasaway, Walton C. 

Joiner, Webb F. 
Patton, Bill D. 
Martin, Billy 
Dike, Arvid R. 
Olson, Leonard B. 
Engram, Bryan H. 
Feris, Albert L. 
Gueck, Jay L. 


